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To: Residents and Staff 
From: Nadia N. Geigler, CEO 
Date: Monday, May 3, 2021 
Re: COVID-19 Prevention and Protection 
 

COVID Count 
 

ACTIVE cases  RECOVERED cases 

Residents Staff  Residents Staff 

0 0+1  25 46+7 

 “+1” refers to a non-staff provider            ”+7” refers to a non-staff provider 
 
Test Results from Last Week and Next Steps 
It is with great relief that we share that last week’s emergency testing results were all negative!  
This allows us to reopen most of The Harbors for visitors, shared dining and activities.  Floors that 
can reopen are all of assisted living memory support (floor 7), skilled nursing (floors 8 and 9) and 
most of assisted living (floors 11 and 12 only). 
  
The exception to the reopening of The Harbors is the 10th floor of The Harbors which is the floor 
where the positive case was discovered last week.  The presence of a positive case requires the 
floor to be in quarantine for a two-week period.  It also means that the residents of the 10th floor as 
asked to remain on the 10th floor during this time.  Assuming there are no new positive cases in our 
community, the 10th floor of The Harbors will reopen fully in about a week. 
 
Testing Schedule for Staff and Harbors’ Residents 
Even with the favorable results from last week’s emergency testing, we must continue with more 
frequent testing for all staff (including private caregivers) and all Harbors’ residents.  Testing for the 
next few days will follow the schedule below. 
 
If you are on staff or if you are a private caregiver, it is your responsible to secure testing for each of 
the below intervals.  The Admiral is pleased to make testing available to you here at the times and 
dates listed below.  If you cannot make it into The Admiral for one or more of these days, you can 
utilize any of the free testing resources readily available these days or secure a test at your other 
employer.  If you do not test here, you will be responsible for timely sharing of official test results 
with Mark Dubovick by email at mdubovick@admiral.kendal.org.   
 
Test Schedule: 

• Sunday, May 2 or Monday, May 3 (10 am to 12 pm, 2 pm to 4:30 pm or overnight by the 8th 
or 9th floor nurse) 

• Wednesday, May 5 (10 am to 12 pm, 2 pm to 4:30 pm or overnight by 8th or 9th floor nurse) 
or Thursday, May 6 (10 am to 1 pm) 

• Note: Sunday, May 9 will have no testing this week 

• Monday, May 10 (starts the night before only after 6 am by 8th or 9th floor nurse, 10 am to 
12 pm or 2 pm to 4:30 pm) or Tuesday, May 11 (10 am to 1 pm) 
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All testing will happen in the 6th floor conference room unless it is the overnight testing happening 
by the nurse on the 8th or 9th floor. 
 
Regular testing times/dates expected to resume the week of Sunday, May 16 but this will depend 
on the results of the above tests. 
 
 
cc: Megan Callahan, HealthPro Dr. Eric Mizuno, Medical Director 
 Tricia Mullin, SASI Pamela Winkler, Rainbow Hospice 


